2010 – A new year for the Trailblazers

The Lake Don Pedro Trailblazers are a group of property owners, equestrians and pedestrians whose purpose is the preservation and safeguarding of the Lake Don Pedro pedestrian/equestrian trail system, and education of the property owners.

We will also assist property owners in clearing easements around your property.  If you need assistance or would like to volunteer, call 852-9459 for more information or e-mail ldptrailblazers@gmail.com.

The New Year is here and the Trailblazers already have some projects in the works.  We will be having a meeting open to all property owners on Thursday, February 18 at Hotel Jeffery at 7:00 pm.  If any of the projects we are working on inspire you to become involved, please join us!  Come early for some dinner and the meeting will start at 7:00. 

Our primary goals for 2009 were to simply begin to mark and clear easements, and also to gain visibility and support from the LDPOA and property owners, and to establish a dialogue with both Mariposa and Tuolumne Counties and enlist their support.  We were successful with these initial goals and are ready to continue our progress.   

*In 2009, the LDPOA approved the purchase of 50 trail marker paddles and in 2010, we will use these in our ongoing efforts to identify and mark easements.

*There is a proposal before Tuolumne County to assist in clearly marking trailheads and painting crosswalks where trails cross county roads.

*We will be proceeding with a trail mapping project that was been approved by the LDPOA.  A company has been selected and we hope to have maps available to the hiking and riding residents by summer.

*LDPOA provided funding for a proposal to Fish and Game for a culvert in a boggy area near Avenida Central.  Fish and Game have approved the project, and now LDPOA will be providing funding for the culvert.  Special thanks to the property owners Potoczny’s for their patience and cooperation on this project.  Soon, this area of the trail will be passable year round.

Please consider joining us at the Don Pedro HS Multi-purpose room Thursday Feb. 18th, 7pm. if you would like to get involved in improving our pedestrian and equestrian trails in our area.  We are also interested in input for new projects and easements needing marking or improvements.

We would also like to thank both the outgoing LDPOA board members for the encouragement and support, and the new board members for their support.  We look forward to working with you in our efforts to improve and add value to our community.
